
                  The Old Cicestrians                                 

                                          Minutes of the Annual General Meeting 

                                   held at the Park Hotel, Chichester

                                 on Saturday 1 December 2018 at 11 am (to be approved at the next AGM)
Nineteen members present as recorded on the Attendance Sheet

1 Apologies for absence

David Pilbeam and several others
     2    Minutes of the AGM held on 2/12/17
Agreed

3 Matters Arising
Item 8; the Chairman, Bill Allen, reported that a new OC tie had been investigated but that it was decided instead to purchase the new 90th commemorative lapel badge.

4 Chairman’s Report
The Chairman, Bill Allen, highlighted the main points in his report (circulated to members); he reiterated his thanks to all those who had contributed to the success of the 90th celebration event; he drew attention to the excellent relations the OC had with the school thanks to the efforts of John Child; he concluded, as in the report, that he hoped we might encourage good relations with the girls from CHSG.

5 Financial and Membership Report

John Child presented the audited financial statement circulated to members.
Membership 153 paid-up members

Savings a/c £1,542

Current a/c £1,583

He drew attention to the difficulty in recruiting new members from later years as a result of changes in lifestyle and the use of such things as social media by which people keep in touch with their contemporaries. R.D.Wood-Kneller raised the issue of members failing to renew after a 2-year absence.  J.Child assured him that they are not forgotten and, where appropriate, a quiet reminder will be given.

The accounts, as audited, were approved unanimously.

6 General Data Regulation (GDPR)
The Secretary, Nigel Smith, reported that the Committee had agreed on a statement which appears on the website.

7 Report of the 90th celebration event
Alan Green reported on CHSB90 and thanked his fellow committee members, Bill Allen, John Child, Clive Sayer and Jonathan Harry. The committee met on 12 occasions and the event was definitely a ‘happy day’ with 162 attendees. He highlighted appreciation for John Child so working successfully with the school.

As Archivist, Alan Green reported that much of the material loaned for the CHSB90 exhibition has since been donated to our archive and deposited at West Sussex Record Office and that the updated catalogue is available on the OCs website.
8 Election of officers 2018-19
Chairman: Bill Allen   proposed by Geoff Wills to serve for 2 years, seconded by Denis Sheppard; agreed unanimously

The remaining officers and committee members were nominated en bloc and agreed unanimously.
Vice Chairman: Alan Green

Hon Secretary: Nigel Smith

Hon Treasurer: R D Wood-Kneller FCA
Membership Secretary: Jonathan Harry

Webmaster: R D Wood-Kneller

Archivist: Alan Green

Christmas Lunch Organisers: John Wood and Denis Sheppard

Committee Members: John Child, Maurice Hall, Colin Snook

Retiring committee member Clive Sayer was thanked for his hard work and the Chairman highlighted his success in promoting CHSB90 in the press and on social media. The Chairman presented Clive with a token of appreciation.

9 Any other business
Alan Green delivered the sad news that George Ayling, a teacher at CHSB 1950-1985, had died in the previous week at the age of 96. Mr Ayling was highly regarded and much appreciated.
Geoff Wills reported his meeting a former CHSB pupil, James Robertson, currently a physiotherapist in Jersey, who wished to be remembered especially to John Child and Maurice Hall.

Tony Wheatley requested that photographs used by the OC on the website and elsewhere should be credited with the name of the photographer or source. It was agreed that, wherever possible, such acknowledgement would be included.
John Child reported that he is actively arranging for former pupils, now in their 30s and 40s, to visit the school to talk to pupils and share their experiences and so inform and perhaps inspire the students.

The next AGM will take place on 7 December 2019.
The meeting closed at 11.40am
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